
place to their high schools this term and pre -

schoolers will have transition visits to our school on 

Wednesday mornings; November 3, 10, 17 and 24.  

We welcome Kathryn Mitchell back from maternity 

leave this term, teaching two days per week in 

Room 8, replacing Kate Pederson who has been 

appointed Acting Deputy Principal at Evanston 

Gardens Primary School.  Julie Modistach starts   

maternity leave on Friday 22 October and Kendy 

Cowham will teach in Room 5 full time for the      

remainder of term 4.  We also welcome Hannah 

Sweeney as an SSO in the Disability Unit for Term 4.  

 

The pathway to the REX has now been sealed and 

this will provide a stable surface for prams and 

wheelchairs and make the walk across for         

swimming lessons and other activities less             

hazardous.     

 

Monitoring Access to on - line content  

Monitoring a young person's online and TV      

watching activities includes checking that websites 

and shows are appropriate for a child, depending 

on their stage of development.  There is a             

responsibility as teachers and parents that we try to 

understand, model appropriate behaviour and 

communicate the basics of good digital citizenship.  

 

Advice on monitoring often focuses on keeping the 

device in a shared area, yet in the age of wireless 

connections and internet -enabled smartphones this 

is increasingly difficult. Similarly, young people may 

control their own online details, such as passwords 

and web browser histories.  

 
Suggestions to address these difficulties at home 

and at school are:  

Í Develop a plan about internet use. This can  

include:  

Principalôs Report 
 

Welcome to Term 4  

It was great to see all the students again in the first 

week of Term 4.  As we move into the last part of 

the school year there are many exciting activities 

coming up that allow us to build on learning, reflect 

on achievements and enjoy the end of year special 

events.  

 

Transition visits for Year 6 and 7 students will take 
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Important Dates 

¢9wa п 11th Oct ð 10th December  

Week 2:  

Fri 22nd  October  

18th Oct ð 22nd October  

Rm 1 & 2 Excursion  

Week 3: ART EXHIBITION 

Mon 26 th- Fri 29th Oct  

Fri 29th October  

25th Oct ð 29th October  

Swimming  

Yr 4-7 Music Workshop  

Week 4:  

Mon 1 st - Fri 5th Oct  

Mon 1 st - Thu 4th Oct  

Wed 3 rd Nov  

Thu 4th Nov  

Fri 5th Nov  

1st Nov - 5th November  

Swimming  

Yr 6/7 Cricket  

Reception Transition Visit  

Unit Christmas Party  

Yr 6/7 Transition 

Week 5:  

Mon 8 th -  Thu11th Nov  

Tue 9th Nov  

Wed 10 th Nov  

Fri 12th Nov  

8th Nov - 12th November  

Yr 6/7 Tennis 

Yr 3-5 2022 Music Tryouts 

Faith Transition  

Reception Transition  

PUPIL FREE DAY 

Week 6:  

Wed 17 th Nov  

Thu 18th Nov  

15th Nov -  19th November  

Reception Transition  

Rms 4/7/18 Excursion  

Week 7:  

Wed 24 th Nov  

Wed 24 th - Fri 26th Nov  

22nd  Nov - 26th November  

Reception Transition  

Yr 7 Aquatics Camp  

Week 8:  

Thurs 2nd  Dec  

29th Nov -  3rd December  

Yr 6 Graduation  

Week 9:  

Wed 8 th Dec  

 

Fri 10th Dec  

6th Dec ð 10thDecember  

Yr 7 Graduation  

Unit Graduation  

Early Dismissal 2:10pm  



Í details of appropriate online topics;  

Í privacy setting checks;  

Í physical locations for internet use and           

monitoring (looking over the shoulder or line of sight         

supervision);  

Í limits on screen time;  

Í limits on when wireless internet connections 

and/or mobile devices will be available;  

Í identifing what are inappropriate sites, shows, 

posts or online profiles.  

 

Take an active role in discussing the benefits of 

online activities with children and young people, 

and what strategies they may use to respond to 

cyberbullying, other negative online behaviours or if 

they unintentionally access adult content.            

Discussions can include how these rules apply   

wherever they are online, including at home in their 

bedroom and when they are outside the home, for 

example at a friend's place.  

 

We have noticed that some students are discussing 

and playing games from a Netflix series called 

Squid Game which contains violent and graphic 

images and we are monitoring this carefully to    

ensure student wellbeing.  Students are being 

asked not to play the associated games even 

though on the surface they appear to be regular 

games that children would play and not to discuss 

content that may be distressing to others, especially 

younger students.  

 

Some useful links for information on children and 

media are:  

Australian Council on Children and the media 

https://childrenandmedia.org.au/  

The iPad already  comes with Parental Controls - an 

Apple Support article which outlines advice.  Apple 

Families Use parental controls on your child's        

iPhone, iPad, and iPod touch . 

The majority of antivirus software already comes 

with Parental Control features;  

McAfee Antivirus Family Safe   Norton Antivirus      

Parental Controls  

 

COVID-19 reminders:   

Current recommendations remain in place.  

Clarifying Face mask use in schools:  

Face masks must be worn by:  

¶ students in year 8 and above, they should carry 
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a mask with them and wear it indoors ð and where 

congregating (ie canteen)  

¶ adults while indoors, except when teaching or 

engaging with students  

¶ staff in meeting rooms when present with    

other adults, and not eating and drinking  

¶ on school buses and public transport  

¶ All adult visitors to sites, including Early      

Childhood Education and Care (ECEC).  

 

The following exemptions from face mask use   

apply:  

¶ primary school students  

¶ any student who attends a disability setting  

¶ ECEC staff and children  

¶ staff when teaching or engaging with students  

¶ during PE lessons 

¶ all staff and students when outside  

¶ Students or staff who have a medical          

condition, such as problems with their breathing, a 

serious skin condition on the face, a disability, or a 

mental health condition.  

 

I hope to see everyone at the Art Exhibition and 

Silent Auction next week.  A special thank you to 

Jane Renner for her work with students on         

preparing artwork for the exhibition and to the 

Parents at Tanunda (PAT) group, especially       

Andrea Clark for the hard work in gaining           

donations and putting together the items for the 

auction.  This will be a great way to celebrate    

student artwork and fundraise for the school.   

 

Kind Regards,  Ken Randall  
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ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƎǊƻǳƴŘǎ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ǇŜǊƳƛǧŜŘ 
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Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

An invitation is extended to the School Community to attend our next Governing Council Meeting where the 2022 
Material & Services charges will be presented for approval. 

These charges are as follows: 

Tanunda Unit   $290.00 per year 

Tanunda Primary School              $290.00 per year 

A copy of the Material and Services schedule is attached for your perusal. 

The meeting will be held in the staffroom on Wednesday 27
th
 October at 7.00pm.  If you have any questions please 

do not hesitate to contact the school.  

Everyone welcome. 

Yours faithfully 

Ken Randall 

 

 

Principal 
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Year 6/7 transition meeting with Nuriootpa 

High School students    
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